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City of Decatur 

Board of Public Works & Safety Minutes 

April 1, 2025 

 

     The City of Decatur Board of Public Works and Safety members met on April 1, 2025 at 6:00 at City 

Hall in Council Chambers, 172 N. Second Street, Decatur.  Members present were Tyler Fullenkamp, 

Craig Coshow, and Mayor Dan Rickord.  Also present were Clerk-Treasurer Kevin Hackman and City 

Attorney Anne Razo. 

 

     The Clerk-Treasurer had emailed the minutes form the March 18, 2025 meeting.  Fullenkamp made a 

motion to adopt the minutes of March 18, 2025 as emailed.  Seconded by Coshow, the motion was 

adopted. 

 

     The first and only item on the agenda was Police Chief Kevin Gerber seeking permission to hire First 

Due Communications to install the Watch Guard Equipment in 15 vehicles at a cost of $14,045.  Chief 

Gerber shared he had contacted various installers and found First Due Communications to be the cheapest.  

Chief Gerber noted he desired having someone outside of City Employees (because of the time involved 

for installation and their work load) install the equipment in order to have the work completed much 

faster.  Coshow made a motion to approve Chief Gerber’s recommendation for the installment of the 

Watch Guard Equipment.  Seconded by Fullenkamp, the motion was adopted. 

       

     Thus, with there being no other business on the agenda, Coshow made a motion to adjourn.  Seconded 

by Fullenkamp, the motion was adopted. 

 

     Adjournment was at 6:07 P.M.   

 

 

 

 

 


